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The 2023 Hands on Learning members presented Andrew 
Borg, our local Landcare Manager, with 24 possum/nesting 

boxes that the 2022 members had much fun making.  
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SSL Community Leadership Project 
Congratulations to our 2022 SSL students – Ava, Elsie  

DustyRaiyn, Owen, and Scarlett, who organised and ran  

Monday’s Clean Up session at Lord Nelson Park. This involved 

students from all three St. Arnaud Schools, and we thank every-

one for their participation and cooperation – especially the Prima-

ry School for allowing us to use their facilities and BBQ at such short notice. Well done to our 

5 students; it was a very successful day, and we look forward to what the next Community  

Leadership Project our next group of SSL students will come up with after their time at the 

Don Valley Campus next term. 

 

Year 12 Youthrive 
On Monday our Year 12 students had a presentation from Youthrive which is an organisation 

that focuses on supporting students in the transition from secondary education. Students got to 

learn about programs that are beneficial for them as they enter further education or 

employment. Last year, School Captain Berrie Walsh received a Youthrive Scholarship for 

$30,000 over the next three years. 

 

Head Lice 
It has come to our attention that we have several cases of head lice currently in the school. I 

would ask that all families are vigilant and do not send students to school with head lice that 
have not been treated to help control the spread. Further information is included in this     
newsletter. 

School Council Elections 
School Council is an important cog in the workings of a school, and an opportunity for parents 

to gain a greater awareness of the workings of the school and have regular input into local  

policy development. It is an exciting time to be on Council as we are on an improvement  

journey and have several building projects in the pipeline over the next three years. School 

Council is not an onerous task – we have no more than 8 meetings a year and those meetings 

cannot go over 90 minutes, with most lasting less than one hour. 

In this term of office, which runs for two years, we have three parent positions. Bill Anderson 

and Casey Hando are up for re-nomination. As Stacey Wandel is now employed by the school, 

she cannot renominate as a parent representative. Therefore, we have a vacancy for a two-year 

position. We also have a one-year parent vacancy due to the departure of Louise Marland from 

Council. We have one staff position up for nomination which is currently held by Terri Dean. 

I have included information for parents, as well as the timeline and nomination forms for all 
categories with this newsletter.  If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to ask. 

Welcome Barbeque 
Next Wednesday, we have our annual Welcome BBQ and with the number of new students in 
Years 8 to 12, it could be a significant turn out. If you are able to attend, please return the reply 

slip or ring the General Office for catering purposes. 

Principal’s Report 
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Canteen 
However, we need to connect some services and equipment      
before it opens for business. The new food van has arrived this 
week. There will be some new services and we will look to grow 

our range over the weeks. We appreciate your patience with this. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Monday, 20th February  – NCD Swimming 

Wednesday, 22nd February  – Welcome to Year 7 and new Families BBQ 

Monday, 27th February  – Year 7 Camp 

Thursday, 9th March – NCD Triathlon  

Monday, 13th March – Labour Day Holiday 

Tuesday, 14th March – Year 8 Camp 

Wednesday, 15th March – Year 7 & 9 NAPLAN Testing starts 
 

 

Tony Hand 

Principal 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Principal’s Report 
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School Council Elections 
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School Council Elections 
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School Council Elections 
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Please get these expression of interest forms and deposit  

returned to the General Office ASAP !! 

Yr. 9/10 Melbourne Camp 
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Could all Year 7 and New Student families wishing to attend, 
please indicate if they are attending for catering purposes 

ASAP  !! 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Welcome BBQ — 22/02/23 
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Naplan 2023 
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Naplan 2023 
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As part of the Vocational Major Numeracy studies, students 

need to plan, design and produce a scale model of a tiny 
house.  

 
Students can be seen here taking measurements to  

ensure their design is suitably sized. 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Yr. 12 Numeracy Studies 
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This week,  

Jackson and  

Anthony cooked 

Potato and  

Spinach Quesadillas (pronounced  

‘keh-sah-dee-yah’). It is a traditional recipe 

of Mexico. After the tortilla is filled and 

folded, it is fried or toasted. Cooking techniques such as  

roasting, steaming and frying are used in the preparation of 

quesadillas. 

 

The boys had to roast and skin the  

red capsicum, peel, slice and steam  

the potato, and fry the bacon and  

onion. There was a lot of skill  

building this week, especially using  

the knives correctly to cut many of  

the ingredients thinly.  
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Yr. 11 Food Studies 
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Year 12 Biology Practical  

Investigation 

 

Last week the Year 12 Biology students 

completed a practical investigation on 

the structure and regulation of  

biochemical pathways. Their aim was 

to determine how temperature affects 

the action of the enzyme bromelain on  

gelatine. Pineapple contains a group of 

protease enzymes called bromelain. 

Most chefs know not to include fresh 

pineapple juice to gelatine desserts,  

because the enzyme digests the  

protein in gelatine and the gelatine will 

not set. 

 

The students tested a range of          

temperatures of fresh pineapple juice 

that they added to a gelatine mixture 

and left them over-night to see which 

temperatures allowed the gelatine to 

set. Their results showed that          

pineapple juice heated to 80oC set the 

gelatine due to the high temperature  

denaturing (breaking down) the      

bromelain enzyme, so the gelatine  

composition was not altered. 

 

Yr. 12 Biology 
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Term 1, Week 3, saw the Year 12 Food Studies students making a 

chicken noodle salad as a part of the eating and food digestion 

theory section. The students needed to be able to evaluate the 

meal, explaining all of the sensory properties (appearance, aroma, 

flavour and texture) of the meal and how and where in the body it 

is digested. The students also looked at the Australian Guide to 

Healthy Eating to see how the ingredients were classified. 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Yr. 12 Food Studies 
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VSSS Expressions of Interest 
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School Doctor 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

Doctors In Schools Program  
 

We are very lucky to have Dr Mohammad Jawad and Practice 

Nurse Kylie Kirk with us every Tuesday once again this year. 

This service is available free to students. 

 

Any students requiring appointments to see the GP can see  

Mrs. Chapman. 
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Office News 
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Office News 
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BYOD Program 2023 
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BYOD Program 2023 
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St. Arnaud Secondary College's new music 
room is set up and ready to go!  Instruments 
are on their racks, guitars are plugged into 

their amps and drums sets are ready to roll.   
 

Instrumental lessons are free at our college 
and places are filling up fast.  Get your  

permission forms in quick to secure your place 
in 2023's music program! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

Music 
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 Careers & Pathways 
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 Careers & Pathways 
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The G.H. Edwards Library 
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Under 14’s Netball Training 

 
Starts- Thursday, 23

rd
 February 2023 

Time - 4.15pm to 5.15pm 
@ the St Arnaud Netball Courts 

 
Ages - Grade 5 and Up 

 
Any questions please contact  

Stacey Wandel  
0407 320 850 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Community Sport News 
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Our school offers breakfast on   

Tuesday’s and Thursday’s       

students have toast, milk, fruit 

we also do special breakfasts 

for example, Pancakes. Come 

along. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Health & Wellbeing 
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Health & Wellbeing  



 28 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Health & Wellbeing 
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Health & Wellbeing  
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Health & Wellbeing  
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Expressions of Interest 



 32 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Uniform Price List 2023 



 33 

 
2023 Calendar 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

February Mon 20th NCD Swimming  

 Tues 21st Yr. 7 Practice Naplan  - Period 1 & 2  

Yr. 11 & 12 — Past Students Presentation  (Period 6) 

 Wed 22nd Welcome BBQ — Yr. 7 and  New Families @ 6pm 

Yr. 12  Biology Excursion—Ecolinc Bacchus Marsh 

Yr. 11/12 OES Halls Gap Excursion 

 Fri 24th Yr. 9 Practice Naplan  -  Period 3 & 4 

 Mon 27th MIPS 

 Mon — Fri 27th—3rd Yr. 7 Camp — Creswick Log Cabin 

March Wed 8th MIPS 

 Thurs 9th NCD Triathlon 

 Mon 13th LABOUR DAY HOLIDAY 

 Tues 14th LMR Swimming  

 Tues — Fri 14th — 17th Yr. 8 Camp — Creswick Log Cabin 

 Wed 15th MIPS 

 Wed—Fri 15th—17th Yr. 7 & 9—Naplan   

 Tues 21st Harmony Day 

 Thurs 23rd Walk for Autism Day 

 Fri 24th MIPS 

 Mon 27th House Athletics 

 Tues 28th MIPS 

 Fri 31st Yr. 10 — 11 Man Cave & Flourish Girl 

April Wed 5th Diversity Dash 

 Thurs 6th Last Day of Term 1 

 Fri 7th GOOD FRIDAY 

 Mon 24th Term 2 Begins 

 Tues 25th ANZAC DAY HOLIDAY 


